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Dear Parents, Carers and Children

Statement to Live By 
This week's Statement to Live By is 'I know how to help others when they are in trouble' as part of helping
the children to '‘Grow towards human wholeness in body, mind and spirit and learn to keep themselves
and others safe’.

In this week's Scripture, Luke tells the story of one of Jesus's many miracles, helping others who were in
trouble.

"One day a crowd turned up at Jesus’s house.  There were so many people that they could not fit in the house.
Along came some men with their friend on a stretcher (he couldn’t move his Legs or arms so he had to be carried)
When they arrived at the house and saw the crowds, they knew they would not get near Jesus.  They had a good
idea.  They climbed onto the roof, made a hole and let the man through the ceiling into the house.  Jesus saw
him and made him better.  The man stood up, picked up his stretcher and walked out.

Everyone was amazed."

Whilst we are not expected to perform miracles, we, as Christians, can live out the teachings in the Gospel by
helping those around us.  There are many ways in which we can do this by reaching out to others: find a good
time to talk, be a good listener; encourage others to seek help.

This week, ask your child how they could help others if they know they are having troubles.

Welcome back to Term 5!  I hope you have all had a wonderful Easter and have taken time to spend quality
time with family and friends to celebrate this most important feast in the Church's Liturgical year.

The year is already going so fast and we are now entering the final 'big term' of the year.  Please ensure you
keep up to date with the 'Dates for the Diary' section as the calendar is always very busy!

Virtue - Courage
This term's Virtue focuses on 'Courage'.  Courage is another word for
bravery in dealing with scary situations.  It is also doing what needs to
be done even when it’s scary, not letting a fear of failure stop you from
trying something new, facing up to your fears or new challenges, using
your inner strength to face change. 

Each week, the children will learn about a different Christian Value
linked to 'Courage' and how we can apply it to our own lives.  This
week's Value is Patience, followed by Perseverance, Resilience,
Determination and Wisdom



W/C YR Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6

20.03.23 84.76% 93.33% 90.91% 95.17% 99.23% 96.36% 93.00%

27.03.23 100% 94.67% 94.55% 91.72% 95.00% 95.91% 91.67%

Term 4 93.97% 95.89% 92.58% 95.06% 97.53% 95.45% 95.72%

Weekly Attendance
A fantastic well done to YR for 100% attendance in the final week of term - a great achievement in a time of
different bugs going around school!!
Overall attendance for w/c 20.03.23 was 93.52% - absence being 6.48%.
Overall attendance for w/c 27.03.23 was 94.48% - absence being 5.52%.
Overall attendance for Term 3 was an amazing 95.22% - absence being 4.68%

As mentioned in previous newsletters, a new Attendance Policy is in place.  A copy of this will be emailed to
all parents and carers.  Having monitored attendance over the last term, a number of children are below 90%
attendance and classed as a 'persistent absentee'.  Where necessary, letters will be sent to parents/carers
informing you if this is the case for your child/ren.

Please ensure your child/ren attends school at every opportunity.

Reading
Following a monitoring exercise of reading records, it has been noted that there are a significant number of
parents who are not reading at least three times per week with their child.  At the beginning of the year, parents
were asked to sign the Home/School Agreement document.  By signing this document, you agreed to support
your child with their reading.  I shall be sending out letters to those parents who are regularly NOT reading with
their child/ren.  

It has been noted, as the terms are passing by, that standards in uniform are slipping - especially with PE kits.  If
your child does not come in the correct PE kit (royal blue shorts/white t-shirt - either plain or logoed/royal blue
tracksuit) a note will be sent home with your child as a reminder.  

PLEASE DO NOT SEND YOUR CHILD IN WEARING MULTICOLOURED T-SHIRTS or HOODIES.

a royal blue ‘v’ neck jumper or cardigan
 a white stiff- collared short-sleeved or long-sleeved shirt
 charcoal grey trousers/shorts for boys
 charcoal grey pinafore/skirt/trousers/shorts for girls
 blue and white checked summer dresses
 white, grey or black socks/tights - NOT brightly coloured patterned socks
 black school shoes - NOT trainers
 stud earring only - NOT hoops.

Uniform 
As always at the start of a new term, I would like to remind you that our school uniform
is very important to us as it reflects our values and reinforces our school’s culture of
high expectations and academic achievement. It also helps to promote a sense of
community and belonging and pride in our school.  The school uniform consists of:

As the Summer approaches, please ensure that your child continues to wear their shoes and NOT sandals. 
 Sandals offer little protection to the feet when playing or moving around the classroom.  In the past, there have
been a number of injuries of chair legs squashing little toes and it really hurts!



King's Coronation - Party in the Playground
Friday, 6th May 2023
To celebrate the momentous occasion of King Charles's Coronation, we are pleased to inform you that we will
be holding another 'Party in the Playground' to celebrate (weather dependent or it will be a Banquet in the
Hall!).  The children will need to come to school wearing either red, white or blue, or come dressed as a King -
girls included.  Furthermore, we would like the children to make their own crown, at home, to wear on the day.  
A prize will be given to the best EYFS, KS1 and KS2 crowns.  No child will go without a crown if they are
unable to make one at home.

Further details will be provided nearer the time.

If you have any queries or questions, please do not hesitate to contact me, Mrs Chawner or Mrs Drysdale.  We are
always here to help!

Yours sincerely

Mrs N Malthouse
Headteacher

Year 6 Leavers
And so it is that time of the year where we start thinking about our Year 6 children starting to flex their wings in
readiness for secondary school.  It seems barely two minutes ago that they were joining us in Year R, at
whatever school they were at!  Where has that time gone?!

Having spoken to Deacon Tony and Father Peter, the Y6 Leavers' Mass will take place on Thursday, 20th July at
10.15am.  This will be followed by the Y6 Leavers' Assembly at 1.30pm in the afternoon of the 20th.  Doors will
open at 1.15pm.  We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible to both important events in the
children's lives.

Eid-ul-Fitr
Ramadan has taken place over the last month and
we would like to wish all our Muslim families a
happy Eid-ul-Fitr!

We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating
this very special time with your family and friends!



1st May May Bank Holiday

6th May
Party in the Playground
(weather depending!!)

8th May Coronation Bank Holiday

9th - 12th May KS2 SATs

26th May Term 5 ends

29th May - 2nd June Half Term

5th June Term 6 starts

20th July
Y6 Leavers' Mass (10.15am)

Y6 Leavers' Assembly (1.30pm)

21st July Final Celebration Liturgy of the Year

Dates for your diary
















